
    
“Preserving The History of Our Nation’s First Major Industry” 

National Bottle Museum® 

THE BOTTLE MUSE Summer 2023 

Renew your membership for 2023 – thank you! 

 

Board of Trustees 

 

General Admission - $5.00 

Seniors - $4.00  

Children free 

Contact us: 

Tel. (518)-885–7589 

Email:  

Info@nationalbottlemuseum.org 

FB: National Bottle Museum 

www.nationalbottlemuseum.org 

 From the Desk of Ellie Dillon 

Dear Friends and Members, 

The National Bottle Museum is celebrating its 45th year! This fall the 

grand opening of the exhibit Glass Factory Mountain: Making Bottles and 

Making History will be completed. This exhibit preserves the history of 

the people, product, and places of the Saratoga type bottle. The exhibit 

was extended to include the invention of the automatic bottle machine 

and its effect on child labor legislation. Stop in and see this new exhibit! It 

was made possible by a grant from the Alfred Z. Solomon Foundation.  

The Saratoga Bottle Show was a huge success! Thank you to all who 

volunteered and supported this successful show that celebrated its 43rd 

year! The Saratoga Bottle Show is a major fundraiser but we also depend 

on you, our members and future members, to continue your support of 

this museum. If you haven't yet, please renew or sign up for your 2023 

membership. Thank you in advance! And if you have not visited recently 

please plan on a visit to see our building and exhibit improvements! 

As always I must thank the Board of Trustees, volunteers, and our new 

director for endless hours of dedication to this unique museum! 

Sincerely, 

Ellie 

 

  

President—Ellie Dillon Vice President—Phil Bernnard 

Secretary—Shirleyan Ebert Treasurer—Adam Stoddard 

Trustee—Barbara Trypaluk  Trustee—Deborah Cangi 

Director—Kayla Whitehouse  

 Volunteer Director of the JRM Artists’ Space—Fred Neudoerffer 

mailto:info@nationalbottlemuseum.org
http://www.nationalbottlemuseum.org


 

 

 

We are seeking a pre-machine 

made bottle from Alaska. Can you 

help us? Contact: 

info@nationalbottlemuseum.org 

 

 

Glass Factory Mountain:  

Making Bottles and Making History 

And work continues…..  

Only one to go! 

 In
d
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15th Anniversary! 

This Hoosier Fruit Jar is the state 

bottle for Indiana. The base is 

embossed with the name of is 

distributor, HOLLWEG & REESE, 

INDLS,IND (odd abbreviation!). The 

glass screw lid is embossed PATD 

SEPT 12TH 1882 JAN 3D 1883 

HOOSIER JAR. It has three lugs on 

the side and makes a shoulder seal 

for the ground lip jar. 

The Jan Rutland Memorial Artists’ Space is celebrating 15 years this 

August. Fred is planning some special events which include an artists’ 

celebration/anniversary party to be held on August 26th. The Summer 

show is the OPEN CALL Exhibit. This year this show has 38 artists 

showing over 130 pieces of art. It will run till September 16, 2023.  

 
September and October an exhibit of Chaim Goldberg’s paintings will 

be displayed. This will be followed by The Oakroom Artists from 

November to January. The JRM Artists’ Space is a regional art gallery 

located on the second floor of the National Bottle Museum. Contact 

Fred@neustudios.com for information. 

Photographs will be added to wall above the 
exhibit, as well as a worker illustrating the size 
of the furnace next to the scale furnace. An 
interactive corner table for children will 
illustrate the concept of glass blowing. 

The Grand Opening is scheduled for First 
Friday, October 6th.  We will also be offering a 
lecture on Women and Patent Medicines in 
conjunction with the I Love New York Pathway 
Through History Weekend on Saturday 
October 7th, making this quite the weekend. 

JRM Artists’ Space Director—Fred Neudoerffer 

mailto:info@nationalbottlemuseum.org
mailto:fred@neusstudios.com


FOHBC link to bottle shows: 

 Find a Bottle show near you! 

www.fohbc.org/shows/ 

Another Successful Saratoga Bottle Show was held on June 4, 2023. Here are some 

photos of the event. Saratoga Bottle Show 2024 will be held June 2, 

2024. 

Saratoga Bottle Show 2023 

http://www.fohbc.org/shows/


Digs and Stories from the Desk of Roy Topka 

 

Meetings are now on Zoom. Consider joining the Board of Trustees or have 

you or your bottle Club Zoom in for meetings!! Link will be sent out before 

meetings by request. Meetings are the first Thursday of each month 

@6:30pm. 

Look what was donated this 

past quarter! 

Thank you, Leo Goudreau 

for taking this sweet 

pontiled Columbian ink and 

cleaning it up like new! 

And this bird beak Carter 

master ink 

with a tri piece 

mold found its 

way to our 

doorstep, too. 

We are always 

grateful for 

donations to 

the museum. 

 

PART 11 (Continued from winter newsletter) 

 

It was now February 25th, and I’m definitely sure my luck, in terms of 
both the weather and finding bottles, would soon run out. I started In on 
the next buried pile of rocks, barely able to move in the tiny open space. 
The only bottles that survived were a few pontil slicks and pontiled 
Nowills Pectorals.  

The other side only a few slicks 
survived. March arrived with some 
snow but not enough to stop 
digging. The next hole was a relief, 
an easy to dig 1870’s woody with 
mostly druggists and some J & IEM 
turtles. More probing turned up the 
last of the stone lined pits. You could 

feel the open space inside with the probe and thank goodness when I 
opened one side the walls were pushed inward, but were intact, leading 
to more whole bottles from each end. This was the wettest of the stones, 
and the extra space allowed me to maneuver to bail water.  

No rare bottles came out, but a 
good cross section of pontil bottles: 
pepper sauce, blue lipped 
stoneware, green Boardman, 
Rogers Liverwort & Tar, Davis 
Inflammatory Extirpator, plus a 
bunch of others. Sadly this was the 

end of the good holes. The next four pits were 1890 - early 1900’s 
producing sparse bottles. Never did get that dreaded snowstorm! All in 
all it was a good run. Good collecting and digging to everyone. 

 



 

From the Desk of Director Kayla Whitehouse 

Please rejoin the National 

Bottle Museum for 2023! 
Art Dell Recognized: 

Art Dell, longtime supporter of the museum was recognized at the 
Saratoga Bottle Show for his contributions and donations to the 
museum spanning to many years to count! From glass canes, unique 
bottles for fundraisers and stoneware exhibits, Art continues to be a 
strong presence at the museum. We are grateful for Art’s support. 

Adam Stoddard and Ellie Dillon present plaque to Art at the Saratoga Bottle Show. This 

plaque will be affixed to a display case at the National Bottle Museum. 

The Federation of Historical Bottle 

Collectors Virtual Museum and Auction 

Price Report can now be accessed free at 

the National Bottle Museum. Come in and 

peruse this unique virtual catalog of bottles. 

Become a member of the FOHBC and have 

access to bottle auction prices, too. 

First artifact accessioned to the museum collection in 1971 

This fan from the 1893 Columbian Exposition highlighting Saratoga 

Vichy water took a trip to the Conservancy at Williamstown Art in 

Williamstown, Ma. to be evaluated and repaired. Trustee Barb 

Trypaluk has been busy working on a grant to provide funds to 

complete this task and display the  repaired fan at the museum. 

 
 
Hello! 
We have been busy the past few months! We have been working 
on finalizing our newest permanent exhibit, Glass Factory 
Mountain, for the Grand Opening in October. One thing that we’ve 
added is a hands-on demonstration to help understand how 
glassblowing works. So far it’s been very popular with kids 
especially! Some of the smaller rotating displays have been 
changed, and we’re currently working on a new one, featuring 
figural bottles that were donated by the Mitson family. And if you 
make it to the museum, you’ll be able to try out a new and 
updated self-guided tour! In addition to the displays, we have also 
been working hard on events with the museum. We had another 
successful Saratoga Show in June, and we had two BYOB (Bring 
Your OLD Bottle) events in conjunction with the Real McCoy Beer 
Co here in Ballston Spa that were very popular. Coming up in the 
next couple months are a celebration of the JRM Artists’ Space’s 
15th Anniversary on August 26, the Grand Opening of Glass Factory 
Mountain on October 6, and a history lecture on women’s patent 
medicines on October 7. Hopefully you will join us at some of our 
events, and let us know if there’s something that you’d like to see 
here at the museum! 
Kayla 



Preserve a bit of local history! 

Contact the museum 

info@nationalbottlemuseum,org 

NBM Supports Local Community 

The Annual Birdhouse Festival was held on June 11, 2023. Once again the National 

Bottle Museum set up a sand-in-a-bottle art activity for kids and an informational 

display for adults. The museum volunteers passed out vintage Sans Souci soda 

bottles (donated by Gary Stephenson) to young bottle collectors to promote the 

hobby. Many people stopped by to learn about bottles and discover this unique 

museum in the Village of Ballston Spa. 

Exhibit redo: We are looking for a 

sponsor to revitalize our permanent 

displays. Paint, signage, and lighting. 

A plaque will be affixed to recognize 

donor. If interested, please contact 

the museum. 

 

 

The neck finish helps to identify age, and use of bottles. An applied 

lip dates bottles as pre 1905 bottles.  

mailto:info@nationalbottlemuseum.org


 Benefactors 

Supporters 

Sander Bonvell & Liz Kormos 

Caleb Eick 

Steve Kowalski 

Thomas Paskiewicz 

Jeff Ullman 

Judy Prevratil 

Frank Pankiwicz 

Donna & David Dardardis 

The Finger Lakes Bottle Collector’s 

Association 

Capital Region Antique Bottle Club 

Thomas Paskiewicz 

 

Gerald Dexter 

Corina Oberai 

Terry McMurray 

Richard Hasenauer 

Fran Martone 

Dan & Laura Noonan 

David Wright 

David Mytych 

Roy Topka 

Mary Alice & Rich Hallett 

Kevin & Ellie Dillon 

Vance Heroth 

Darlene Furda 

Janice Badkin 

Robert Rasera 

Jon Sterngass & Karen Welltman 

Michael Polak 

Zang Wood 

Stephen Dickinson 

David Smith 

Susan Farrow 

2023 Memberships, Donations and Grants 

(As of 07/2023) 

Patrons 

Capital Region Antique & Bottle Club 

Somers Antique Bottle Club 

Hudson Valley Bottle Club 

Village of Ballston Spa 

Stewarts Shoppes 

Town of Milton 

Grants 

Non Profit COVID Relief Fund — County of Saratoga, NY 

 

 

 

 

 



Renew your membership today for 2023!  

Form is at end of newsletter or online. 

www.nationalbottlemuseum.org 

Deborah Cangi 

Barbara Trypaluk 

Marilyn Bradley 

James Finnance 

Allan & Nancy Repp 

Meg Stevens 

Darrell Pinckney 

George and Sara Kolesar 

Linda Brown 

Sue Ellen Stine 

Dee Scotti 

Phil Bernnard 

Adam Stoddard 

Shirleyan Ebert 

Ben Baskin 

David Foley 

Ann Hauprich 

Robert Danison 

Anna Goldberg 

Friends 

Thank you to Lewis Blair, from Ballston Spa,  

for allowing us to display your amazing collection of glass decanters! 

http://www.nationalbottlemuseum.org


 

 
Membership Application/Renewal 

 

Annual Membership in the National Bottle Museum is open to one and all in the following categories: 

$20 to $49  – Friends 

$50 to $149 – Supporters 

$150 to $499 – Benefactors 

$500 and up – Patrons 

The National Bottle Museum is a non-profit 501(c)(3) educational institution chartered by the Board of Regents of 

the New York State Department of Education. The museum is not subsidized, but raises all of its own funds and is 

governed by an elected volunteer Board of Trustees, operating under universally accepted museum policies. The 

Museum is a member of the Ballston Spa Business and Professional Association, the Southern Saratoga County 

Chamber of Commerce, and the Museum Association of New York. 

Members receive a quarterly newsletter containing information on the museum, and the history of glass bottle 

manufacturing, identification, and collecting. Each June, the Museum sponsors a Bottle Show & Sale known as 

“The Saratoga Show” which attracts enthusiasts from coast to coast in the United States and several provinces of 

Canada. 

 

PLEASE PRINT NAME AND FULL MAILING ADDRESS 

Please make checks payable to National Bottle Museum and mail to: 

Membership Chairman 

National Bottle Museum 

76 Milton Ave 

Ballston Spa, NY 12020 

 

Name: 

  

Phone:  

Address:  

City:  State: 

 

Zip: 

Email Address: 

  

Amount Enclosed: $ 

 

Circle One: 

New / Renewal 

Gift: Date: 

Bottle Club (if any): 

  


